
ROYALTY CORNER 
THE LATEST NEWS FROM YOUR 2003 GSGRA ROYALTY TEAM 

Yeehaw, Phoenix! 

The whole royalty team made it to Phoenix 
for the Road Runner Regional Rodeo and all 
had a fantastic time. Throughout the day on 
Saturday and Sunday, you could find Helin 
Eric, Ed, or Larry onstage in the fabulous ' 
entertainment area singing or emceeing as 
part of an amazing lineup of talent from all 
around the country. But it wasn't just on 
stage that you could find your royalty team. 

Ed competed in Goat Dressing with Miss 
Anita Name (a.k.a. Aaron Lindsey)-Miss 

Eric, Helin, and a Quarter Horse 

Bay Area Rodeo 2002 1st Runner Up)-on 
Saturday, bringing in a very impressive time. 
They likely would 've bettered their time had 
Anita not been kicked by her steer when she 
hit the ground during her ride later that 
afternoon. Thankfully, Anita is already on the 
mend from the injury and will likely be back 
in the arena in no time. 

Helin and Larry were certainly not absent 
from the arena either. Special props go to 
Helin for covering her steer on Sunday 
without loosing an earring, mussing her w1g , 
or breaking another nail. Way to go girl! 

Back Home ... 

Earlier in the month Helin and Larry had a 
fundraiser in Oceanside raising $100 for the 
David Watkins Memorial Fund. A great way 
to k1ck start our fund raising year! 

By the time you read this, Eric and Ed will 
have joined Mr. IGRA 1999 Doug Graff 
onstage for a fantastic performance at the 
Miss Transgender San Francisco pageant 
You can be certain they brought the house 
down .. . and got some good rodeo plugs 1n at 
the same time! 

Helin Bed 
Miss GSGRA 2003 

Eric Hanson 
Mr. GSGRA 2003 

Ed Morgan 
Mr. GSGRA 2003 1st Runner Up 

Larry G. 
Mr. GSGRA 2003 2nd Runner Up 

CAUFORNIA ROPEOS 
For the year 
San Diego Rodeo 

, an Diego 
September 19-21, 2003 

__../' 

Bay Area Rodeo 
San Jose 

June 20-22, 2003 

tO OS 

L.A. Rodeo 
Los Angeles 

April 11-13, 2003 

Puke · 



From the Desk of The Prez! 
Howdy, The new year's off and runnmg al­
ready. I can 't believe a month's already gone 
Our first event of the year IS the state board 
meeting, which will be hosted by the Los Ange­
les Chapter. If you're in the area , plan on drop­
ping by, and keep plenty of free time available 
for the social events and the Sunday play day. 
It sounds like they've got a great schedule lined 
up. It's also not to early to begin thinking about 
the annual meeting in May. This year the Palm 
Springs Chapter is hosting the meeting, and 
from what I've heard it'sgoing to be a blast. You 
should definitely plan on attending this one. 

The LA rodeo is just around the corner and you 
just know it's going to be another great show. 
Last year was awesome, and this year, with the 
joint promotion of the Las Vegas Rodeo, the LA 
Rodeo is sure to be another "must see" event. 
You've probably heard by now 
that the Bay Area Chapter 

through our IGRA Web Page 
Bicarrdi Silver B1ca rrd1 Sliver Sponsorship 
Contract 1s look1ng very good, Cash , product 
and 2 buckles to be g1ven to the 2 All Around 
Camp Contestants 

American Airlines /GRA receives free tickets 
that will be distributed to rodeo's to assist in 
flying officials in . Don't forget that you can get 
5%-10% off airfare with American Airlines. 
Just call 800-433-1790 gives them the Group 
Rodeo number. Star File# WS1551 and the 
Business Extra number 534892. You must be 
an American Airline Advantage member to 
use this program . You can become a Advan­
tage member at AA.Com. Become an Advan­
tage before you calling to book your t1cket. 
Elbow Grease lubricant. This will bring cash 
to each rodeo, product and give-a ways. 

I.G.R.A. Board Meeting I will be attending 
the I.G.R.A. Board meeting in St. Louis, MO. 
February 141

" 2003. I will be requesting a date 
change for the San Diego Rodeo. If any one 
has any questions or input please contact me. 

has a new rodeo site. ~ 
Same rocking 

~:~~.~~~ •r,'~G S G R A 
The board is ·- ' 
currently looking • • • • • 
at new designs 

AI Wright 
acw@earthlink.net 
323-644-7206 Home 

213-400-4423 Cell 

for our Team GSGRA shirts. 
These should be available shortly. Keep your 
eyes and ears open for news on some new 
Team GSGRA awards . There's plenty of room 
for anyone wanting to be on one of the commit­
tees and of course, it's already time to start 
planning for 2004 .... more on that to come. 

Wishing everyone the best in the new year. 
See ya at the rodeo. 
Jabby 

Dance in the The Desert 
GSGRA's Dance Contest will be held in Palm 
Springs on May 3, in conjunction with the an­
nual State Convention . There will be a Line 
Dance Contest, Couples Contest and a Honky 
Tonk Contest. The Honky Tonk Contest is a 
new contest for couples who love to dance bar 
room style and only off the rack costumes are 
be allowed. The first place dancers in the Line 
Dance Contest and Couples will go on to com­
pete at the IGRA Dance Finals in Phoenix. If 
you would like further information. please con­
tact Ken Valdez at 619 299-781 3 or ken­
dance@cs.com 

Trustee Report 
I.G.R.A. University February 14'" -16'" St 
Louis, MO lnfonmation is up and available 

It's Nominations Time Again 
With the start of the new year, it's time to be­
gin thinking about nominations for the upcom­
ing GSGRA elections. Although the elections 
are not until the Annual State Membership 
Meeting on May 3-4, the nominations 
procedure gets under way now. 

At the May election, we'll vote on the offices 
of GSGRA president, administrative vice 
president, vice president of rodeo operations, 
treasurer and secretary. Nominees must have 
joined GSGRA prior to May 3, 2002 , and must 
have been a member in good standing for a 
minimum of one continuous year prior to the 
election date. 

To nominate a person for one of the offices, 
contact state nominations chair David Medze­
rian (medzerian@aol.com; 562 436-1810), or 
contact your chapter's nominations comm1ttee 
representative : Bay Area -Adrian Arteche, 
Greater L.A. -David, Greater Palm Springs-
Sylvia Mower, Greater San Diego- _J .J. . 
Jennings. The committee will compile the list 
of those who accept nominations and publish 
the information in the April and May 1ssues of 
the Chute . Additional nominations can also be 
made at the election meeting in May. Nomina­
tions are due to the committee by March 15, 
to make The Chute oublication deadlines 

The Golden State Gay Rodeo Association 
President: Jabby Lowe 4226 East 15'" Street 

VP Adm in : Jo hn Carri llo Long Beach. Ca 90804 
VP Rodeo: Thorn Brennan 
Treasurer: Bill Chap mam 
Secretary: Devon Demi ng 

www.gsgra.org 
e-mail : gsgra@gsgra.org 
(6 19) 293-0666 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~<N~~~~~~~~~s~ 
\ Bring your Membership Card and we will ?, 

~ SEE YOU IN L.A!! ~ 
~ February 7-9, 2003 ~ 
~ Start out Friday evening at : l 
~ Oil Can Harry's in Studio City t ' .... .. ... .. ... .......... . ................... t 
\ On Saturday at lOam join us at the February '?, 
~ Board of Directors Meeting t 
~ ----·--------~- l_u_~-b~r. - ~?r.~ - ~ V\f~s_t __ ~_o_ l_ lywood ~ 
\ then for Saturday evening the party's at : / 
~ t 
~ Hamburger Mary's in Long Beach t 
~ ~~d- -~~~~ some energy for Sunday for a / \ t 
\ Buck Out /Education Event /BBQ t 
~ Industry Hills Equestrian Center l \ .. ... l 
\ Discounts at all pa id events f or card carrying Members !! / 
\' (The entry fee for the Board Meet1ng wdl be discounted 100% ,f pa1d 1n cash) ~ 

\' CHECK OUT THE G.L.A.C. PAGES FOR MORE INFO '/ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~7 
T tt c.t...4t. 0 :t!..t ~ ~.J.aw, o{t 

T he Go ld en State Gay Rodeo Associa tio n 

Ne11s/eller Co-Chairs 
Ruth 1/ildcrbrandlnranwrodeu u uu/ com 

and Joseph O l nc~ rodl!ofmtu uo/ conr 2.003 



PMB 147 
4741 E. Palm Canyon 

Palm Springs, CA 92264 
www. gpscrodeo. org 

Hot Line - 760-862-5546 

GPSC CONTACTS 

Sylvia Mower 
President 

guitartaz56@aol. com 

Rosie Sierra 
VP-Administration 

Judy Galloway 
VP-Rodeo Operations 

Membership Chair 
judegalloway@att. net 

John Johnson 
Newsletter Editor 

rawcowboy@aol. com 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
Hey Ya'll , 

Hope the New Year is off to a good 

one for everyone. Well we are gear­
ing up for our fundraiser , which we 
needed to let everyone know that 

the day has been changed to Febru­
ary 16, 2003 !2:00PM - 8:00PM. We 

hope everyone can come and join us. 

We need as many volunteers as pos­

sible, if you are interested please 
call 760-322-6224 or 760-880-

2396. By the time you receive this 
we will have already been to the 
Phoenix rodeo. 

We would like to say a farewell to 
Scott Pulatie and Ethan Maxwell our 
Vice President of Admin and Treas­

urer as they are moving on to an­
other state. We would like to thank 

them for all their help and support, 
we will miss them. Want to remind all 

of you to be thinking of any nomina­

tions you may have for our elections 

in April for the Board. 

Thank you all for your continued sup-

CONGRATULATIONS TO 
ARIZONA GAY RODEO 

ASSOCIATION FOR 
ANOTHER GREAT RODEOI 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS NOMINATIONS 

WANTED- GPSC MEMBERS WHO ARE INTERESTED IN SERVING IN A BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS POSITIONI 

NOMINATE YOURSELF OR SOMEONE ELSE FOR: 

PRESIDENT 

VICE PRESIDENT- ADMIN 
VICE PRESIDENT- RODEO OPERATIONS 

SECRETARY 
TREASURER 

MAIL YOUR NOMINATIONS TO GPSC or E-MAIL THEM TO : 
membership@gpscrodeo . org . 

The Deadline to accept mail in nominations is March 151
, 2003. After that date the 

person can be nominated at the meeting. However , nominees must be present to 
accept the nomination or have given written acceptance to the President or the 

Nominating Committee prior to the election Day. 

STAR OF THE MONTH 
This month our chapter would like to recognize Lorry King as Star of 

the month. Lorry has been a part of this chapter since it's beginning 
and is one of the current chapters founding members . She has held 

the role of Treasurer and Secretary and put forth countless hours 
building membership and promoting this chapter . Even though Lorry 
has moved away she still keeps her membership with us and holds a 

chair as Alternate State Board Rep. Lorry goes to as many rodeos as 
she possibly can and is always eagerly volunteering her time to do 

what she can to ensure others have a fun rodeo . And let's not forget 

the fabulous dancer that she is she has one several state and na­

tional awards for Country Western dance and Line dance and when 

you watch Lorry on the floor you can tell she loves what she's doing. 

Lorry sets a great example of what Country Western life and Rodeo 

life is really about. Lorry we Salute you and thank -you for all your 
dedication and hard work, From the bottom of hearts "Cowgirl -up" 

we love you. 



BRING BACK HOT RODEO 
FUNDRASIER 

FEBRUARY 16, 2003 
(Please Note Da te C hange) 

12:00PM- 8:00PM 

TOUCANS 
2100 N. PALM CANYON DR 

A-100 
PALM SPRINGS, CA 

760-416-7584 

LIVE ENTERTAINMENT, RAFFLES, 
LINEDANCE CONTEST, FOOD AND 

ALL THE FUN YOU CAN HAVE 

HELPUSBruNGBACKTHERODEO 
FOR THE YEAR 2004 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
CALL 760-320-7387 

GSGRA Convention 2003 

MAY 3rd and 4th 

HOSTED BY 
GSGRA/Greater Palm Springs Chapter 

CONVENTION LOCATION 
The Villa Palms Springs Inn & Resort 

67670 Carey Road 
Cathedral City 

www. thevillaps. com 
760-328-7211 

To register, complete this form and return 
it along with your check for $40.00 to 

GSGRA/GPSC 
PMB 147 

4741 E. Palm Canyon 
Palm Springs, CA 92264 

NAME: _____________________ _ 

ADDRESS: __________ _ 

CITY/ST/ZIP: ----------

EMAIL OR PHONE: _________ _ 



PO Box 2407 -- Long Beach, Ca li f. 90801-2407 -- (562) 498-1675 
-- http://INww.larodeo.com --larodeo@larodeo.com --

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER 

CiLAC to host February State Board Meeting 
GLAC is proud to be hosting the Quarterly GSGRA State Board Meeting 
on Saturday, February 8th. The meeting will begin at I 0 a.m. , and will be 
held at: 

Plummer Park Great Hall 
7377 Santa Monica Blvd.(@ Martel), West Hollywood, CA 

In addit ion to the meeting, GLAC has plenty of other events going on dur­
ing the weekend, and we welcome everyone to participate in all of them . 

The festivities wi ll begin Friday night at Oil Can Harry's in Studio City. 
Oil Can's is offering free admission with proof of GSGRA membership. 

Saturday Evening, the chapter is hosting a fund raiser at Hamburger Mary's 
(HM) in Long Beach, where country music will be played all night. I 0% 
off your food purchase will be offered by HM with proof of GSGRA mem­
bership. Raffles and Give-aways will be ongoing throughout the evening. 

SUNDAY, SUNDAY, SUNDAY .... Rodeo Ed ucational Event I Buck Out I 
BBQ .. . Please join us at the Industry Hills Equestrian Center in the City of 
Industry for the educational event of the year! There will be free admission 
to this event for all those carrying a GSGRA Membership Card. Seminars 
on Rodeo Events, Royalty, Judging and many others will be available all 
morning. Rodeo event participation will begin after the seminars and will 
be offered at a small fee per go. 

We encourage members to carry their Membership Cards all 
weekend to take advantage of the Discount Offers . 

See you there! - Phil Lucier 

L.A. NEWS I FEBRUARY 2003 

GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.) 

~()minati()nS f()r- ChaPter- 13()ar-d ~()W ()pen 
~---.. .._Nominations are currently being accepted for all GLAC Ex­

ecutive Board positions for the 2003-2004 year. These po­
sitions include President, Vice President of Administration , 

ice President of Rodeo Operations, Secretary and Treas­
urer. You can e-mail your nominations to Keith Arruda, 
GLAC Secretary and Nominations Committee Chair at Sec­

Willliir#retary@LARodeo.com. Elections will take place at the An-
nual Meeting of the Membership to be held on June 7th , 2003 at the Long 
Beach Gay and Lesbian Center. Nominations will also be accepted from 

} the floor on the day of the election . 

) 
~ew ChaPter- Shirt t() be Unveiled 

Chapter leadership has spent several months narrowing down Merchan­
dise Chair Cody Boggio's fabulous designs for an updated GLAC dress 

) 
.) 

shirt. This button down shirt will feature embroidered designs on the front 
pocket and back yoke. The first sample is scheduled 
to arrive at the February chapter meeting on Febru­
ary 1st at the Long Beach Gay and Lesbian Center. 
Be one of the first to see it! In addition, t-shirts, tank .--.._ ... 
tops, and even sweatshirts bearing the 2003 L.A. Ro­
deo logos are now available for purchase at any 
chapter meeting or event. 

And Don't Forget. .. 
If you are interested in being more involved in any-
thing chapter or rodeo related, please don't miss our upcoming meetings: 

Can you guess which popular male 
country musician will be the 

Celebrity Grand Marshal 
at the 

%003 L.A. Rodeo?? 

Stay tuned ... or check out the website at 
www.larodeo.com for more information! 

L.A. NEWS I FEBRUARY 2003 



GREATER LOS ANGELES CHAPTER (Cont.) 

February 1st 
10 AM Chapter Meeting 
The Long Beach Gay & Lesb i an 
Center 2017 East 4th St r eet , 
Long Beach 

February 8th 
10 AM GSGRA State Board 
Meeting 
Plummer Park Great Hall 
7377 Santa l'1onica Blvd . (@ 
Martel) , West Hollywood , CA 

February 9th 
10 AM to 3PM GSGRA Buck­
out 
Industry Hills Equestrian Cen­
ter 

February 22nd 
Grub-Club @Steve & Jay's 
Doors open at 6 PM 
Dinner at 7 : 30 PM 
6031 Dudman Avenue 
Garden Grove , CA 92845 
(RSVP to events@larodeo. 
com by 
February 16 , 2002) 

March 1st 
10 AM Chapter Meeting 
Los Angeles Equestrian Center 

DIRECTORY 
GLAC Hotline 

(562) 498-1675 
PRESIDENT 
Larry Andrick 

President@larodeo.com 
VP OF ADMINISTRATION 

Lenore Mankoff 
Admin VP@Iarodeo. com 

VP OF RODEO OPERATIONS 
Paul Thompson 

Rodeo VP@Iarodeo. com 
SECRETARY 

Keith A. 
Secretarv@larodeo.com 

TREASURER 
Mark Jensen 

Treasurer@larodeo. com 
STATE BOARD 

Representatives 
Phil L, Lenore Mankoff, Bob. B. 

Alternates 
Bill P., Greg G. 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
By-Laws 
Drew 0 . 

Chapter Equipment Managers 
Sue Downing , Cody J. 

Education 
Steve M. 

Events 
Cody Boggio 

Entertainment/Dance 
Scott H. 

Fund raising 
Ron D., Larry G. 

Membership 
Phil L. , Ruth H. 

Merchandise 
Cody Boggio 

Nominations 
Keith A. 

Publicity 
ThomS. 
Webgirl 

Sue Downing 
Webmaster@larodeo.com 

-
OO ____________________________________________ N_e_w_s_le-tt--er Devon Deming dmdeming@yahoo.com 

L.A. NEWS I FEBRUARY 2003 

SuhmiSSIOIIs to the new.~leucr orr: welcome (\ U~JCCI to edmngJor space or content) hy the /Otlt of each momh All puh· 
lished mmenals, mc/udmgthe chapter logo. "/..A Rodeo "logo and posters, newsleller. "I..ARODEO.COM" and wehsne 
content.\ ore ( 'opyrtght c 1999 ( i.\'( iRA -I. A , a ( 'al!fonua non-profit corpor at1011. Any usc wllhout pnor penm.u 1011 '·' a 

wolauon of copyn ght low. 
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GREATER 
SAN 

DIEGO 
CHAPTER 

3707 5TH 
AVE 

SUITE 830 
SAN DIEGO 

CA 
92103 .. 
4221 

~~~~~~~~ 

HOTLINE/ VOICE 
MAIL: 

(61 9) 298-4708 

FAX: 
(61 9) 298-4709 

E·MAIL: 
INFO@ 

SANDIEGORODEO.COM 

WEB PAGE: 
www. 

SA NDIEGORODEO.COM 

**************************** 
I 2003 MEETING SCHEDULE I 

BE SURE TO MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THE NEXT 
MEETINGS OF THE GREATER SAN DIEGO CHAPTER. 

FEBRUARY 4 , 2003-GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 7PM 
FEBRUARY 18, 2003-RODEO ROUNDTABLE 7PM 

MARCH 4, 2003-GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 7PM 
MARCH 18, 2003-RODEO ROUNDTABLE 7PM 

ALL MEETINGS WILL BE HELD AT TWIGG 'S COFFEESHOP, 
UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 

Twiggs Tea & Coffee 
4590 Park Blvd at Madison 
near the University Heights 
s1gn 
619.296.0616 
www.twiggs.org 

" the official coffeehouse of the GSGRA-GSD C" 

- VENDOR'S WANTED! 

• - - .. 
IF YOU HAVE MERCHANDISE OR A SERVICE TO 

OFFER OTHERS, THEN RESERVING A VENDOR SPOT 

FOR THE 15TH ANNUAL SAN DIEGO RODEO IS THE 

SMART THING TO DO , AND TO DO EARLY! 

IF INTERESTED, PLEASE CONTACT 

NATE @ 619.987.8795 

~------------~**************************** 
SAN D IEGO 2003 



****************************** 
I MESSAGE FROM THE VP OF RODEO OPS I 

HELLO, FELLOW RODEO FANS! 

I WOULD LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO INTRODUCE 
MYSELF TO THOSE OF YOU WHO MAY NOT KNOW ME. 

I HAVE BEEN A MEMBER OF THE GREATER SAN DIEGO 
CHAPTER OF GSGRA FOR 6 YEARS AND DURING THAT TIME I 
HAVE EITHER CHAIRED OR ASSISTED WITH PROGRAM, 
SYSTEMS SUPPORT, NEWSLETTER, CONTESTANT 
REPRESENTATIVE, BARN MANAGER, TICKETS AND 
WELCOMING COMMITTEE. I HAVE ALSO COMPETED ON THE 
RODEO CIRCUIT. 

I FEEL THAT MY FAIRLY BROAD EXPOSURE TO THE CHAPTER 
AND RODEO EVENTS WILL ENABLE ME TO FACILITATE THE 
BEST RODEO WEEKEND THIS CHAPTER HAS EVER PRODUCED! 

WE ARE RETURNING TO THE DEL MAR FAIRGROUNDS ONCE AGAIN FOR THE RODEO 
VENUE AND WE HAVE CHOSEN A NEW HOST HOTEL FOR THIS YEAR'S WEEKEND, THE 
SHELTER POINTE HOTEL AND MARINA, LOCATED ON BEAUTIFUL SHELTER ISLAND. 
THE POSSIBILITIES THE NEW HOTEL OFFERS OUR EVENT MAKES IT A VERY EXCITING 
CHANGE FOR US. MORE DETAILS ABOUT THE HOTEL CAN BE FOUND IN THIS ISSUE OF 
THE CHUTE AS WELL AS ON OUR WEBSITE: WWW.SANDIEGORODEO.COM OR VISIT 
WWW.SHELTERPOINTE.COM 

I AM SO EXCITED ABOUT THE ENERGY BEING GENERATED BY BOTH NEW AND 
VETERAN MEMBERS ALIKE OF THIS YEAR'S EVENT. IT'S GOING TO MAKE MY JOB SO 
MUCH EASIER AND FUN! I WANT TO THANK EVERYONE WHO HAS ALREADY STEPPED 
FORWARD TO VOLUNTEER FOR COORDINATOR POSITIONS FOR THIS YEAR'S RODEO 
AND LOOK FORWARD TO WORKING WITH EACH AND EVERY TALENTED ONE OF YOU. 
SO MANY NEW AND GREAT IDEAS HAVE ALREADY BEEN EXPRESSED THAT I KNOW 
WE WILL HAVE NO PROBLEM OF ACHIEVING OUR GOAL OF MAKING THE 15TH ANNUAL 
SAN DIEGO RODEO THE MOST SPECTACULAR RODEO ON THE RODEO CIRCUIT! 

WE STILL HAVE SEVERAL COORDINATOR POSITIONS AVAILABLE AND ALL 
COORDINATORS WILL NEED ASSISTANTS, SO PLEASE, IF YOU HAVE AN INTEREST IN 
LEARNING MORE ABOUT HOW THE RODEO IS PRODUCED, WOULD LIKE TO 
PARTICIPATE IN THE CAMARADERIE OF FELLOW RODEO FANS, AND WANT TO HAVE 
FUN CONTRIBUTING TO A WORTHWHILE CHARITY EVENT, THEN LET ME HEAR FROM 
YOU. 

LET' S RODEO! 

EDWALLUM 
2003 VP RODEO OPERATIONS 
GSGRA-GSDC 

61 9.322.2896 
EWALLUM@COX.NET 

SAN DIEGO 2003 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~****** 

I NEW HOST HOTEL ANNOUNCED! 

SHELTER POINTE HOTEL & MARINA 

1551 SHELTER ISLAND DRIVE 

SAN DIEGO, CA 92 1 06 

WWW.SHELTERPOINTE.COM 

619.221 .8000 

PLENTY OF FEE & FREE PARKING WILL BE AVAILABLE 

WHILE SHELTER POINTE HOTEL IS THE " HOST HOTEL". IT ISN'T LARGE ENOUGH TO 
ACCOMMODATE ALL OF OUR GUESTS. SO OUR CONTRACT IS ACTUALLY WITH THE 

S HELTER ISLAND HOTEL GROUP. ONCE ALL OF THE AVAILABLE ROOMS ARE BOOKED 
AT THE SHELTER POINTE. GUESTS WILL BE GIVEN ROOMS AT THE FOLLOWING RESORTS 

ADJACENT TO THE "HOST HOTEL" 

HUMPHREY'S HALF MOON INN & SUITES 

WWW.HALFMOONINN.COM 

ISLAND PALMS HOTEL & MARINA 

WWW.ISLANDPALMS.COM 

& 

THE BAY CLUB HOTEL & MARINA 

WWW.BAYCLUBHOTEL.COM 

MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS EARLY IF YOU WANT TO STAY AT SHELTER PONTE WHERE 
ALL OF THE ACTION WILL BE! THERE WILL BE SHUTTLE SERVICE PROVIDED BETWEEN 

THE HOTELS. BUT THEY ARE WITHIN WALKING DISTANCE OF EACH OTHER ALL 
RESERVATIONS WILL BE MADE THROUGH THE SAME PHONE NUMBER LISTED .ABOVE. 

ROOM RATE WILL BE $1 29.00/ NIGHT 

~*~~~~~~~~~~~~~~****~~~~~~*~~~ 
SAN DIEGO 2003 



Bay Area Chapter • www.bayarearodeo.com • Hotline: (415) 561-9228 

Letter From the President 

By the tim_e you read this, the majoritybe great chapter repr~sentatives as 
of the Holiday events will have come they have pnor expenence w1th both 
and gone. Hopefully each and every of these great organizations. And 
one of you had a wonderful Holiday don 't forget, the second Sunday of 
Season! For those of you that missed each month is BAC night at the 
our December chapter meeting, you Sunda~ce Saloon. Hopefully we will 
missed a wonderful potluck dinner as se~ qUite a few of you on January 
well as a great gathering of members!12 · 2003. 
Again , thank you Jabby and Jack for 
the use of your new home in Doug ~raft has started his rodeo 
Oakland. 1 can 't wait till summer committee meetings and it's great to 
comes along so we can take see that the rodeo process has 
advantage of that great backyard I already begun. Can 't wait till June 

· 2003! Watch for lots of details 
I'm also extremely excited to annouceincluding pictures of the new rodeo 
that Deana Dawn and Sofonda Boyz grounds will be posted on the chapter 
have been named as Co-Chairs of website soon. 
our Community Outreach Committee. . 
Since our two official outreach groupsAdnan Arteche 
are the Imperial Court of San BAC Pres1dent 
Francisco and The Sundance Saloon 
Association , Deana and Sofonda will 

Next Chapter Meeting 

Be Sure Not to Miss It! 

Thursday, January 23rd 

Marlena 's 
488 Hayes Street, SF 

7: 00pm 

Rhinestone 
Cowboy 
Pleasant Hill 

offers a 

1 0°/o Discount 

When you present your 
GSGRA Membership Card 

SUNDANCE SALOON 
CHAPTER NIGHT 

The Bay Area Chapter will be 
having a Chapter Night at the 

Sundance Saloon on the 2"d Sun­
day of Every Month! 

Come at 6:00pm for country 
dance lessons, stay all night for 

open dancing. Wear your 
Team GSGRA, BAC, or rodeo 

attire, and meet many other 
chapter members and friends. 

Sundance Saloon 
January 12th 

550 Barnveld, San Francisco 
6:00-11:00 p.m. 

www.sundancesaloon .org 

Bay Area News • Page 2 

Western 
Warehouse 

Milpitas 

10% Discount 
with your GSGRA membership card 

Duke & Rosie's 
Cannery Row, Monterey 

10% Discount 
with you r GSGRA membersh ip card 

Western Wear & Tack 

Winner's Circle 
in Antioch-18111 and A 

10% Discount 
with your GSGRA membership card 

Bay Area Chapter Contacts 

President, Adrian Arteche, 
president@bayarearodeo.com 

VP Administration, Jim Hauck, 
vpadmin@bayarearodeo.com 

VP Rodeo Ops, Kristi Lee Eifert, 
vprodeo@bayarearodeo.co 

Secretary , Larry Rhodes. 
secretary@bayarearodeo com 

Treasurer, Chns Caufield, 
treasurer@bayarearodeo com 

Archival Chair, Allen Register 
archives@bayarearodeo.com 

Communications Chair, Eric Hanson 
news@bayarearodeo.com 

Community Outreach Chairs , 
Deana Dawn & SoFonda Boyz 
outreach@bayarearodeo.com 

Fundraising Chair, Aaron lindsey 
fundraising@bayarearodeo.com 

Education Chair, Ed Morgan 
educat1on@bayarearodeo.com 

Membership Chair. Open Position 
membership@bayarearodeo.com 

2003 Rodeo Director, Douglas Graff 
rodeo@bayarearodeo.com 

All mformat10n IS believed accurate at t1me of pnntmg All events and t1mes subjeCt to change 



THE GREATER lOS ANGELES AREA CHAPTER OF 

s=&BA 
------PRESENTS------

~ae~ ]£Jttct2fDl9n ($)_ 
~ ~ ~ 
Seminars in: 
- Horsemanship 
- Saddling & Grooming 
- Rough Stock Riding & Gear 
- Roping Fundamentals 
- Learn about IGRA Officials 
- Volunteer Opportunities 

Gate Entrance 
GSGRA Members Free 
Non-Members $ 5.00 

Become a member today and the 
gate entrance will be applied to your 

$40.00 Annual Membership Fee 

Sunday 
February 9, 2003 
10 AM to 3 PM 

Participation Events: 
- Roping (Ground) 
- Breakaway Roping 
- 'Ieam Roping 
- Poles I Barrels Patterns 
- Chute Dogging 
- Goat Dressing 

Participation Events 
GSGRA Members $ 5.00 
Non-Members $ 7.00 

Fee is charged per person per ride 

~ I BTJQ-FIJNDRAISER $5.50 PER PERSON] ·~ 
Industry Hills Equestrian Center 

16000 Temple Ave I City of Industry, CA 917 44 
www.mapquest.com for directions 

Visit us at J.:."ftt" tf
. 

WNVV.Iarodeo.com A 
For further information 
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